Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th June 2015 at the School.

Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Baker, Brown, Dickinson, Jeffrey, Peirson, and Wardale.
1 member of the public who was invited to address the meeting but declined.
		
Clerk - Janet Wardale
	 										
06/15/22	Apologies for absence 

		Cllr Stanley.	

06/15/23	Declarations of Interest

	Cllr Baker for the Sportsfield website
	
06/15/24	Minutes of the meeting held on 19th May 2015 were agreed and signed as a complete record.	
	
06/15/25	Matters Arising

Website
A quote had been received to make a Parish Council website from the designer of the Sportsfield website. It would be £150 initially and then a £30 annual charge.  There is still no updates on the central funding that could be available.
Resolved – to wait and see if there is any news on funding.

Co-option of New Councillor
The only application had been from Paul Arandle.
Resolved – to inform Mr Arandle and co-opt him at the next meeting.

TROD enquiry
ERYC had responded to the query about funding for the TROD.  The work at Swanland was part funded by Commuted sums following housing development and part funded through the Council’s Strategic Transport budget.  The budget for this has been fully committed up to 2018 but the Cherry Burton proposal has been added to the reserve list for appraisal at a later date.
Resolved – to inform Cllr Stanley on her return.








06/15/26	ERYC Matters
	
(a) Highway matters

Lack of footpath on Highgate
The owner of No 1 Highcroft had apparently indicated that he owned the area of land on Highgate which does not have a footpath and may be willing to discuss the situation with ERYC.
This had been investigated some time ago by ERYC who could not find out who owned the land. 
		Resolved – Cllr Dickinson agreed to speak to the resident.
Look at the Land registry site to see if it indicates who owns the land.
		Contact ERYC about the overhanging trees at the site.
		Cllr Dickinson to contact the resident to discuss.

(b) Photograph Survey

The archive department at ERYC had asked for any photographs of local buildings and features for future reference.

(c) Maintenance of flood barrier

Mr Morley from CREATE had copied the PC into an email to ERYC enquiring about the maintenance of the barrier behind Canada Drive.
The vegetation is growing above the gardens and there is an abundance of oil seed rape.
Resolved – to wait and see if ERYC responds.

(d) Electronic Consultation with Planning Department

The system for planning applications and responses is going electronic and training was available.

06/15/27	Accounts for payment
	The following payments were agreed:-
	J. Wardale		Salary and expenses			£     320.42
	SFMC 			Grasscutting				£  1,000.80

06/15/28	Correspondence received

	Follow up letter and copy email from resident about procedures.
	Another letter had been received and circulated to Councillors. 
	It was felt that the points raised had been already covered. 
	Resolved – no action.

	




Pond boundary
	The resident at 6 The Meadows had rung.  Her property overlooks the Parish Council land behind the pond and she is concerned that there are a number of sycamore seedlings that are getting bigger. 
	Resolved – to ask Jonathan Neighbour to assess the situation and give a quote for the work.

	Your News supplement in Hull Daily Mail
	Hull Daily Mail will be publishing a monthly supplements from the beginning of June which will include coverage of issues in Beverley and the surrounding villages.
	Resolved – to circulate to village groups.
				
06/15/29	Parish Council Committees
		 
	Planning
	Various tree work at 19 Bishop Burton Road – no objections.	

06/15/30	Sportsfield Management Committee

	Grasscutting  - a new company is doing the grasscutting.

	Broken window – there had been a window broken and quotes are being taken for the repair.

	New cookers being wired up, as supplied by the Scouts.

	Equipment room door frame damaged and being repaired.  There is a meeting soon to suggest who will be paying for the new door.

	Sportsfield Audit is being postponed until August.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Grass around Pavilion and around tennis courts getting long and was usually cut when ERYC cut the rest of the village, but this not being done.
	Cllr Baker has liaised with them and got the phone number of the foreman to see if they still will.

	Roof tile has been fixed.

	Grant decision for the toilet refurbishment is due on the 29th July 2015.
			
The meeting ended at 8.10 pm.


